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ECLJ’s Intervention on Intolerance Against Christians. Christophe Foltzenlogel
The European Centre for Law and Justice thanks the OSCE for hosting this conference and would like to take this opportunity to denounce attacks on Christian sites in Europe.
Indeed, Christians are not facing death threats in Europe, like in the Middle East, they are, however, subjected to several attacks. 
A few years ago, An “Observatory of Christianophobia” was created in France to report on anti-Christian attacks occurring in France. It was not a governmental initiative but an individual one, taken by a few individuals, disturbed by the number of facts they were hearing of and the lack of political reaction to them. This association is gathering all the testimonies and photos sent by people discovering attacks on Christian sites. Its annual report contains relevant information that is not often published in the Media. 

Therefore, for years, no one was aware that Christian churches and graveyards were actually the most targeted spots for offensive graffiti, destruction of tombs and religious symbols, stealing of artifacts, desecration and profanation of the Holy Eucharist, etc. Despite the prevalence of Christian sites in France, they remain the primary victims compared to other religion sites in France. Furthermore, as the report of 2015 from this Observatory explains, the number of incidents of trespass to property and stealing is growing, not only because of a declining climate of peace, but also because the unreported cases are also diminishing.
Usually when a priest or a civil servant discovers that graffiti, even explicitly anti-Christian, was done on a Church, he simply erases the graffiti without reporting it. This is an example of a lot of situations in which crimes were simply not reported while they existed. Hatred attacks against Christian sites are a reality that must be denounced and fought against. 
The “Observatory of Christianophobia” that exists in France has actually no equivalent in other European countries, which is a shame because it collects valuable information on the intolerance against Christians.

Therefore we would like to recommend to the OSCE to:

1- Promote and help the creation of similar institutions that would collect information concerning violence against Christians. 
2- Invite States to be more transparent in presenting the statistics on such cases they are reported. 
3- Invite religious authorities to communicate the damage to property that they witness.
